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Message From Mr Jones 

Dear all, 

 
I would like to thank you all for your tremendous support this term. As you know, the 
parental response to the Ofsted inspection survey was enormous, and                    
overwhelmingly positive. It will come as no surprise to you that I was extremely proud 
of the way the children presented themselves during the inspection. I told the lead 
inspector during the initial phone call that our children were amazing, and they      
certainly proved that over the two days. I hope it won't be too much longer before we 
can share the final report with you all.  

 

I would like to inform you about a personal issue. I was diagnosed with cancer last 
year and will be shortly undergoing major surgery to address the condition, and will 
then be off work for several weeks as part of my recovery. As you can appreciate, 
school staff wouldn’t normally share such personal information with you all.          
However, my illness coincides with the school going through a period of change with 
the proposed academy conversion taking place. I am grateful that the Ofsted          
inspection has occurred before I take some time away, so I could help show the         
inspectors the fantastic work of the staff and children. I am telling you about my 
planned absence so you know that I am not here for any other reason than medical 
necessity. 
 
I have utter faith and confidence in the senior team to lead the school successfully 
through this period. Like me, they are proud to serve this school community and I 
know they will approach this unwanted episode with care and commitment to the 
children, as they always constantly do. Please contact Mrs Dowlman or Mr Donaldson 
if you have any issues that you would normally raise with me.  
 
I am already looking forward to coming back and seeing everybody after my         
treatment and recovery. 
 
Wishing you all a happy Easter. 
 
Yours, 
 
Gareth Jones   
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Emails to Staff 

 

As a general rule, teachers are not expected to check their emails during the school. As you can appreciate, they 
are very busy with their teaching and wider roles. If you need to communicate with them about a time sensitive    
matter, please ring the school office instead.  

We understand that parents may send emails to staff late in the evening as this is the time of day that suits them, 
and we know that you would not be expecting a reply at such a time of day. Our policy is that staff that they are   
expected to reply within two working days. 

School Meal Bookings 

Please can parents make sure that they have booked all meals for the following week by midnight on           
Wednesday.  There have been several occasions this week when   children have said that they are having a school 
meal but this has not been booked.  You will be asked to provide a home packed lunch if a meal has not been 
booked in advance. 
The menu for after Easter is now available 

 Clubs 

There are still spaces on KS1 Spanish Club, please use the email address below for more information. 

claudiasernazuleta@gmail.com  

There are still spaces for Art Club 

⫸  Find more info about Let’s Make Art and Art For Schools please go to - https://linktr.ee/letsmakeartuk  

⫸  To book your child's place at one of our Art Clubs please go to - https://buytickets.at/letsmakeartuk 

Lockdown 

Ashton and Upton site both had lock down drills either last week or this week. These drills are good for staff and 

children to help them understand what to do should they hear this alarm.  
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Thanks from the PTA 

 

It’s been another wonderful term of fundraising and community building, thanks to all of you who support the PTA. 

 

We’ve had great take-up for old favourites like the PTA pub quiz, and our Elemental film screening. And we’ve had an 
amazing response to new things we’ve announced like the Calm Spaces project, and of course the Amazon Wishlist. 

 

We can’t wait to share even more inspiring initiatives and fun events with you in the summer term. Thank you so 
much. 

 

The PTA Smarties Tube Class Championship 

 

You should have your Smarties tube (or diet-appropriate equivalent) by the end of today. 

 

Please encourage your kids to fill their tube up over the holidays with as many 20p pieces as they can, and return it by 
19 April. The class that returns the most tubes will win the glory, and… a prize! 

 

All the money raised will go to Ashton Gate PTA and the Calm Spaces project. Or, you can donate directly at  

https://www.justgiving.com/ashtongatebristol 

 

Grown-ups’ gardening day 

 

Join us at the Upton Site - grown-ups only please - as we set about tidying our brambles and veg beds before the new 
term. What better way to unwind from your ‘relaxing’ Easter holiday? 

 

Saturday 13 April | Drop-in between 10am - 2pm | Upton Site 

 

Refreshments provided. Bring gloves and tools please. 

 

Sign up by emailing ashtongatepta@gmail.com.  

 
More dates for your diary 

 
School discos 

Reception | Tue 21 May | 4 - 5pm | Ashton 

Year 1 | Tue 21 May | 5.30 - 6.30pm | Ashton 

Year 2 | Wed 22 May | 4.30 - 5.30pm | Upton 

Year 3 | Wed 22 May | 6 - 7pm | Upton 

Year 4 | Thur 23 May | 5 - 6pm | Upton 

Years 5 and 6 | Thur 23 May | 6.30 - 7.30pm | Upton 

 
PTA Summer Fair | Saturday 6 July 
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Term Dates 2023 to 2024  

Monday 19th February 2024 to Thursday 28th March 2024 

Monday 15th April 2024 to Friday 24th May 2024 

Monday 3rd June 2024 to Tuesday 23rd July 2024 

 

 

 

Inset Days 2023 to 2024  

Wednesday 19th June 2024 

Tuesday 23rd July 2024 

    

Social Media  

We are now on Facebook. Please like our page, we will be using this page to celebrate events and learning         

moments taking place across the school. We encourage you to invite other parents and family members to join as 

well, so that too can be part of our vibrant school network. 

Rest assured, our Facebook page will prioritise the privacy and security of our children. We will 

follow all the necessary precautions and guidelines to protect identities and ensure a safe 

online environment.  

Parent Portal 

Last year we introduced Parent Portal. This allows us to send you messages and newsletters directly to an app on 

your phone.  It also allows you to submit changes, such as a new phone number or email address. 

The video below explains how it works: 

Portal Video  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=kpyrDjCEOh8  

You can download the app from the following stores  

https://apps.apple.com/gb/app/rm-parent-portal/id1531109058  

https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.rm.parentportalmobile&hl=en_GB&gl=US  

Please log onto this and make any necessary changes to ensure we have up to date information. 

Reporting Absences 
 

If your child is unwell or unable to attend school, you need to report this using the   
StudyBugs app or using this link - Studybugs – Parents.  When reporting absences 
please add your child’s name and class. 
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